
Australian article round-up 2011:
International co-operation
Concluding the Australian article round-up,  readers may be interested in the
following  articles  raising  points  about  international  co-operation  on  conflicts
issues:

Rosehana  Amin,  ‘International  Jurisdiction  Agreements  and  the
Recognition and Enforcement of Judgments in Australian Litigation: Is
There a Need for the Hague Convention on Choice of Court Agreements?’
(2010) 17 Australian International Law Journal 113

One of the difficulties faced by judges and practitioners when dealing with
disputes arising from international commercial transactions is in the application
and enforcement of a choice of court or foreign jurisdiction clause to determine
the relevant court to adjudicate the dispute. This article explores the process
undertaken by Australian courts when deciding whether they should exercise
jurisdiction. In addition, the legal uncertainty arising from the distinction drawn
between exclusive and non-exclusive jurisdiction clauses, and the ambiguous
approach employed in the enforcement of a jurisdiction clause is considered.
The Hague Conference on Private International Law has developed the Hague
Convention on Choice of Courts Agreement 2005 and it is intended to promote
the enforceability of exclusive choice of court agreements and establish the
international recognition and enforcement of resulting judgments. This article
considers  whether  Australia  should,  like  its  American  and  European
counterparts, take steps to sign and ratify the Hague Convention. Further, the
article  also  assesses  the  impact  the  Convention  will  have  in  resolving
jurisdictional  issues  faced  by  Australian  courts  and  the  recognition  and
enforcement of a resulting decision. Finally, the article posits that the Hague
Convention  will  clarify  the  uncertainties  facing  Australian  courts  in
international  jurisdictional  disputes.

Gina  Elliott  and  David  Hughes,  ‘Australia  joins  the  Hague  Service
Convention’ (2010) 84 Australian Law Journal 532:

The  Hague  Service  Convention  will  come  into  force  for  Australia  on  1
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November 2010. The Convention presently has 61 states parties, and is the
most important multilateral convention in the field of transnational services of
process. This article sets out the main features of the Convention, including
when  it  applies,  the  manner  in  which  the  Convention  will  interact  with
Australian  law,  and  the  methods  provided  by  the  Convention  for  the
transmission of documents for service abroad. The article also discusses foreign
case law that has developed in connection with key issues that arise under the
Convention.


